Evington Community Meeting

Evington Park House, Cordery Road, Evington Tuesday, 11 September 2012 Starting at 6:00 pm

Get involved in your area and planning for the future. There will be presentations and discussions on:

- Ward Councillors' Report
- Evington Park House: Future Community Use
- Highways Issues:
 parking improvements in the Coleman Road area and
 parking problems in Gamel Road.
- Health Watch
- Update on Evington in Bloom
- City Warden Update
- Policing Update
- Community Meeting Budget

YOUR community. YOUR voice.

Your Ward Councillors are:

Councillor Deepak Bajaj Councillor Baljit Singh



Making Meetings Accessible to All

WHEELCHAIR

Meetings are held in a variety of community venues. We will only hold meetings in venues where there is suitable access for wheelchairs. If you have any concerns about accessing a venue by wheelchair, please contact the Democratic Services Officer on the details provided.

BRAILLE / AUDIO TAPE - CD / TRANSLATION

If you require this agenda or a particular part of it to be translated or provided on audio tape, the Democratic Services Officer can organise this for you (production times will depend on equipment facility availability). In certain cases, subject to the agreement of the local Councillors, translation facilities can be provided at the meeting.

INDUCTION LOOPS - HEARING AT MEETINGS

We provide a loop system at every meeting for people with hearing aids. If you have a hearing aid, please speak to the Democratic Services Officer at the meeting for further assistance if you think you won't be able to hear what's being discussed. There is also a facility which can help people hear better if you don't have a hearing aid but are hard of hearing, again please speak to the Democratic Services Officer about this.

The first part of the agenda covers formal items which the Councillors need to deal with to ensure that regulations on holding meetings are kept to.

1. ELECTION OF CHAIR

Councillors will elect a Chair for the meeting.

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

3. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

The first main item on the agenda is Declarations of Interest where Councillors have to say if there is anything on the agenda they have a personal interest in. For example if a meeting was due to discuss a budget application put forward by a community group and one of the Councillors was a member of that group, they would not be able to take part in the decision on that budget application.

Councillors are asked to declare any interest they may have in the business on the agenda, and/or indicate that Section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992 applies to them.

4. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

Appendix A

The minutes of the previous Evington Community Meeting, held on 20 June 2012 are attached and Members are asked to confirm them as a correct record.

This next part of the agenda covers items where input from you on issues that affect your community is welcomed.

5. WARD COUNCILLORS' REPORT

Councillors Deepak Bajaj and Baljit Singh will provide an update on the issues they have been dealing with in the Evington Ward.

6. EVINGTON PARK HOUSE: FUTURE COMMUNITY USE

Steve Goddard, Head of Community Services will be attending the meeting to provide an update on future community use at Evington Park House.

7. HIGHWAY ISSUES

There will be an opportunity to discuss parking improvements in the Coleman Road area and also parking problems on Gamel Road.

8. HEALTH WATCH

Representatives from Leicester LINk will be attending the meeting to outline the forthcoming changes in Health and Social Care and of the setting up of 158 Health Watch Groups across England. They will gather the experiences of local people on health and social care services and will also have powers to scrutinise and make referrals to Health Watch England and the Care Quality Commission.

9. UPDATE ON THE EVINGTON IN BLOOM PROJECT

Members of the community will be given a brief update on the Evington in Bloom Project. The results of the judging will not be known until the day after the community meeting.

10. CITY WARDEN UPDATE

The City Warden, Nicole Powell will provide an update on street scene enforcement issues within Evington Ward.

11. LOCAL POLICING UPDATE

A member from the Local Policing team will provide an update on local policing issues.

12. BUDGET

Members of the public will receive an update on the Evington Community Meeting Budget.

The following applications have been fast tracked and approved for payment.

Art in the Park (Craft and Chat) – Art and Craft Cupboard and contents;

Submitted by Miss Betty Hunter

Amount requested and approved: £160

Leicester Caribbean Cricket Club – Summer break session

Submitted by Leicester Caribbean Cricket Club:

Amount requested: a total of £1500 from Coleman, Evington and Spinney Hill Wards. £500 approved.

The following applications will be considered at the meeting:

Evington Asian Gardeners Group

Submitted by: Shanti Chauhan

Amount requested: £650

Details of the funding application as submitted by the applicant:

The project is to create opportunities to engage the Asian men and the women to learn to theoretically participate and learn about vegetable gardens as well as enhance their appreciation of the green environment. Also room hired to entertain and engage in discussions about the ongoing developments nationally regards green environment.

Presently no facilities exist due to closure of evening classes at our land language barrier. There are a lot of individuals who would like to engage in such activities to achieve the following:

Raise their profile and self-esteem within the local community in Evington area.

Regular practical workshops would benefit the participants in social interaction across communities to establish networks to improve their chances of employment.

The participants would benefit in terms of enjoying improved health due to regular physical and mental exercises.

Community Cohesion would be enhanced as gardening has no religious or cultural barriers.

The workshops would be hosted in a local facility with professional tutors coaching the participants preparing them for a celebratory concert/event whereby VIPs and local members of the community would see and appreciate the diversity of Indian vegetables and also see the members of their own community integrating with others at a working level. This would further boost the community integration and higher level of participation if Ethnic Minorities in the mainstream organisations.

The success indicators of the project would be:

No of participants involved in the project.

The social interaction and integration of diverse members of Ethnic Minority groups to extend to some of these members integrating with mainstream organisations in Evington and Leicester.

Regular workshops on weekly / fortnightly basis start in Autumn / winter

2012.

A celebratory event in form of a presentation.

The project may be repeated locally to motivate and engage future participants thereby ensuring that this project becomes a permanent feature within the activities of the community of Evington.

The Residents of Ellwood Close (Evington) for Diwali – Festival of Light Street Party.

Submitted by: Harshad Solanki

Amount requested: £500

Details from the funding application as submitted by the applicant:

I will organise with the help of my neighbours, a street Diwali party to celebrate the festival of light. We are a group of residents, with about 15 houses on our cul de sac. This would be a good way of building further relationship for all our residents on Ellwood Close.

Firstly,I will talk to some of the residents get some ideas off them, and agree a date for the street party, and then plan how to organise the day. Provide food, games and secondly, for safety tell all the residents to move their cars off the road and out of the way.

There is a mixture of elderly people and working family parents and their children, who all go to the local nearby schools of Whitehall Primary School and Judgemeadow Community College.

I will organise the event and request help from my neighbours. They will assist me in the food preparations and organise activities for the little children.

I will buy all the food and prepare the venue on our cul de sac. I will verbally inform all my residents in my street

This street party is a rare chance to meet all the neighbours and meet the neighbours and to play with the kids together in a traffic free street for a change.

Majority of the Asian parents will be off for the extended Diwali five day festive break and weekend.

13. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Help us to make improvements!

Please help us to improve Community Meetings by filling in an **Evaluation sheet** to let us know what you thought of the meeting. Thank you.

For further information contact

Julie Harget, Democratic Services Officer or Francis Connolly, Democratic Services Officer, Leicester City Council, Town Hall, Town Hall Square, LEICESTER, LE1 9BG

Phone 0116 229 8809 / 8812 Fax 0116 229 8819

<u>Julie.Harget@leicester.gov.uk</u> / <u>Francis.Connolly@leicester.gov.uk</u>

www.leicester.gov.uk/communitymeetings



Evington Appendix A Community Meeting

Your Community, Your Voice

Record of Meeting and Actions

6:00 pm, Wednesday, 20 June 2012 Held at: Judgemeadow Community College, Cafe Area, Marydene Drive, Evington, Leicester LE5 6HP

Who was there:

Councillor Deepak Baja	aj	
Councillor Baljit Singh		

INFORMATION SHARING - 'INFORMATION FAIR' SESSION

The following information stands were sited in the room. Members of the public visited the stands and were given an opportunity to meet Councillors, Council staff and service representatives.

Ward Councillors and General Information	Police Issues		
Members of the community were able to talk to their local Councillors or raise general queries.	Pc Rob Evans and Ps David Cleaver were present from the Local Policing Unit.		
Recycling	Domestic Violence and Community Safety		
Luke Crown, Service Development	-		
Officer from Waste Management	Members of the community		
and Kimberley Stones from Biffa	could talk to Stephanie		
were present to answer queries	McBurney, Domestic Violence		
relating to recyling.	Co-ordinator and Nazira Vania,		
	Community Safety.		
Evington in Bloom			
Helen Pettman, local resident was present to provide information on the			
Evington in Bloom project.			

At the conclusion of this informal session members of the public were invited to take their seats and take part in the formal session of the meeting.

58. ELECTION OF CHAIR

Councillor Baljit Singh was elected as Chair and welcomed everyone to the Evington Community Meeting.

59. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Nicole Powell the City Warden, Mrs McAlinden(TARA) and Bill from the Evington Youth Club.

60. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Councillors were asked to declare any interests they may have in the business on the agenda, and / or indicate that Section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992 applied to them.

No such declarations were made.

61. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

RESOLVED:

that the minutes of the previous meeting held on 20 June 2012 be confirmed as a correct record.

62. COUNCILLORS' COMMUNITY REPORT

Councillors Baljit Singh and Deepak Bajaj presented their Ward Councillors' report and the following points were made.

- Linden Primary School Petition Councillor Singh explained that he had received a complaint from residents that officers had not responded to their petition which had been submitted with over 600 signatures. Councillor Singh had requested that an urgent response be prepared, and, as an officer could not be present, it was intended to bring printed copies to circulate to attendees at the meeting. Unfortunately a hard copy of the officer response had been not been brought to the meeting, however Councillor Singh added that he had seen the response which he summarised as follows:
 - a) Linden Road Primary School was in the process of negotiating a 'walking bus'.
 - b) There was a possibility of parking at the Evington Park car park, with the children walking under supervision to the school.
 - c) The school entrance would be moved and a number of safety measures would be put into place including a Traffic Regulation and the replacement of yellow lines and zig zag lines.

(A copy of the officer response is attached at the back of the minutes).

Further to this, a member of the community expressed concern that there was a serious road safety situation on The Dell, where there was confusion as to who had the right of way. She felt that a stop sign was needed there. The Chair asked the resident to talk to the Democratic Support Officer at the end of the meeting so that full details of the concern could be noted.

- Councillor Singh added that he would be bringing a motion to a meeting of the full Council on 28 June, in support of the Cardiac Service at the Glenfield Hospital. He stated that they provided an excellent service but there was a review on-going and there was a possibility that the service would be lost.
- Councillor Bajaj gave thanks to Mr and Mrs O' Brien, and Bill for their hard work at the Evington Youth Club. The car park had been resurfaced and there were now some very attractive plants there.
 - The Youth Council members were present and were welcomed to the meeting. Councillor Singh explained that he had received representations from their members relating to bullying. He explained that he had spoken to the Principal at Judgemeadow Community College with a view to arranging a meeting with him and the Youth Council to consider the problem. In response to a suggestion as to whether it would be better to approach the Assistant Mayor, Children, Young People and Schools first, he advised members of the Youth Council that he thought it would be preferable to talk to the Principal initially as it would be very useful to seek his input.

63. DOMESTIC VIOLENCE AND COMMUNITY SAFETY

Stephanie McBurney, Domestic Violence Co-ordinator and Nazira Vania from the Community Safety Team gave a presentation on domestic violence and community safety.

Stephanie explained that the Domestic Violence team were based within Community Safety and that she worked alongside Nazira. Stephanie then outlined how the domestic violence services were changing in Leicester and attendees heard that the Vision for Leicester was:

"To work together to prevent domestic violence and to provide support and protection to anyone who has been affected by domestic violence, based on equality, partnership working and knowledge of what works".

The meeting heard that changes would be made to the current provision to provide support for people who wanted to change their abusive behaviour, and there would also be increased support for children and families. Statistics were given for domestic violence cases in Leicester and in Evington, which Stephanie explained, had one of the lowest reported incidences of domestic violence in the city. Stephanie

cautioned however, that where there were low numbers of reported cases of domestic violence, it might be that people tended not to talk about the problem. Members of the community were asked to consider whether any of their friends or members of their families might be victims of domestic violence.

In response to a question from a member of the community, Stephanie explained that the Domestic Violence helpline telephone number was 0116 2555004.

A copy of Stephanie's presentation is attached at the back of these minutes.

Nazira then addressed the meeting and attendees heard that she worked in 5 wards and was a local presence in the community. Nazira made the following points:

- Community safety generally involved issues that made people feel safe and could include various incidents such as anti-social behaviour, burglaries and cars being broken into.
- The Community Safety team attended local residents' meetings.
- She worked with the Police for 2 to 3 half days per week. The rest of the time she was based at the African Caribbean Centre.
- The team raised awareness of community safety issues.
- The team tacked anti- social behaviour through problem solving plans.
- They provided help and support to victims and helped members of the community to keep their homes secure.

The following questions and comments were raised:

• Are there any 'safe houses' in Leicester?

The meeting heard that there were refuges for women and children in the city.

 The government definition of the age limit for domestic violence victims should take into account the fact that children may also be affected and become victims. Some children or young people might believe that such violence was normal and others might become withdrawn.

Stephanie concurred and added that the service aimed to increase their support to children affected by domestic violence. The collateral damage to children and young people in such situations was recognised.

 What happens if domestic violence is inflicted against a family member by a young person? In such cases, action should be taken to stop the abusive behaviour as soon as possible. Stephanie explained that there were two different programmes for two different age ranges and the Government definition of domestic violence did not restrict the action that the Domestic Violence Team took.

Chrissie Field, the Area Manager, Housing introduced herself to the meeting and commented that a multi partnership approach, with everyone working together was necessary to tackle domestic violence. She added that domestic violence did not occur in isolation but could occur due to other social reasons and stressful situations, such as drug and / or alcohol abuse, debt problems, threats of homelessness and through the pressures of caring alone for a disabled relative at home. There were therefore a number of agencies and local people who could work together to alleviate the causes of domestic violence.

Stephanie and Nazira were thanked for their presentation.

64. HIGHWAYS AND RESURFACING

The Chair explained that it had not been possible for an officer from Highways to attend the meeting, but an update on road surfacing in Evington had been provided. This update was read out to attendees:

From the works programme for 2012 / 2013, the following work was planned:

Footway Work:

Downing Drive (Chorley Road to Uppingham Road), slabbed footway relay and associated work.

Carriageway Work:

Shady Lane Surface Dressing	£15, 000
Stoughton Lane Surface Dressing	£5,000
Uppingham Road Surface Dressing	£20,000
Spencefield Lane from Goodwood Road to St Deny's Road (Carriageway Crack and Seat plus future surfacing)	£97,000
Davenport Road from Goodwood Road to Gamel Road (Carriageway Crack and Seat plus future surfacing)	£150,000
Wicklow Drive Junction with Goodwood Road (major patching)	£25,000
St Denys Road, odd concrete bay repairs	£5,000

A member of the community commented that she lived on a cul-de-sac on Downing Drive and a request was made that the footway work should include the cul-de-sac because currently the existing footway was an eye-sore.

A query was made relating to the roundabout in Evington Village and Councillors confirmed that the work to improve the roundabout had been completed approximately 8 months ago.

65. RECYCLING UPDATE

Kimberley Stones from Biffa provided an update on recycling and explained that the new scheme to extend recycling to flats was currently being introduced. She had a list of those flats which were currently part of the recycling scheme and would be happy to provide more specific details at the end of the meeting.

Kimberley also made the following points:

- The orange bags had now been revised for the third time in response to comments from members of the public. The new bags would be slightly larger than the previous issue of orange bags but would still have the 'bunny ears' for ease of tying.
- Leicester was unique in that 80% of everything that went into the black refuse bin would still be recycled. If people were therefore unsure as to whether an item should be put into an orange bag or not, they were advised to place it into the wheely bin.
- Members of the community were reminded that there were still bulk waste collections and up to 15 bags of green waste or 5 items could be collected free of charge every 2 months. People were asked to try to keep the waste items dry,

Kimberley was thanked for attending the meeting.

66. CITY WARDEN UPDATE

The Chair explained that Nicole, the City Warden had submitted her apologies as she was unable to attend the meeting. However, members of the community were asked to note that there would be a local litter pick on 11 July.

67. POLICING ISSUES

Police Constable Rob Evans presented an update on policing issues in the Evington Ward. Pc Evans made the following points:

- PC Ellis would be returning to the team from her maternity leave and Pc Clare Jackson would be moving onto the Coleman Ward.
- Ps Eveleigh had moved to a new area of the city and Ps David Cleaver was now the Police Sergeant for the Evington and Coleman area.

During the previous month there had been:

23 burglaries3 robberies7 thefts from stores19 thefts from motor vehicles14 cases of damage to motor vehicles

- The Police were putting a considerable amount of resources into acquisitive crime and this was part of a local and a national strategy.
- Local policing priorities included acquisitive crime and anti-social behaviour.
- Members of the community were asked to be vigilant, to look after their property and premises, and to contact the Police if they had concerns.

The following gueries and comments were raised:

What are the police doing about drug dealing?

Pc Evans responded that drug dealing was not a priority of the local police and this was not a major problem in Evington.

What new projects are the Police introducing to reduce crime?

Pc Evans explained that the Police carried out 'operations' which were confidential. Where there was a problem area, patrols would be increased and offenders would be visited. The Police also worked on intelligence gained. However there was no money for any new projects but he spent a considerable amount of time working with students in schools, including students receiving behaviour support discussing what was right and wrong.

A representative from the Community Football Academy added that the academy worked with children and young people in Evington and other wards and the Police joined in with their workshops. Nazira also responded that the Community Safety Team also worked on crime prevention projects.

Pc Evans and Ds Cleaver were thanked for attending the meeting.

68. ENVIRONMENTAL AND COMMUNAL IMPROVEMENT BUDGET

Chrissie Field, Area Manager, Housing addressed the meeting and explained that the funding for the Environmental and Communal Improvement Budget came from the sale of housing stock and from Leicester City Council home rents. The budget for the Evington Ward was £26,000 and the budget is mainly there to assist council tenants and consultations were held with tenants on how this money was spent.

These consultations included carrying out patchwalks, surveys, questionnaires, meetings with Councillors, Tenants and Residents Associations (TARA's) and attendance at Community Meetings.

The proposed improvements included work to the railings at Gisborne Court, which would be completed by the end of August. There had also been a few accidents at the flats, where residents had fallen over and work was being carried out on the steps to make them 'anti-slip'.

In respect of the Ethel Road flats, there was a variety of work to be carried out including refurbishments to four courtyards, an extensive painting programme and the replacement of soffits and fascias. The estimated cost of the courtyard improvements were £25,000 and as the budget was limited, work on the courtyard around the flats numbered 698-718, which was the most in need of improvement, would be carried out first.

Chrissie added that the Evington Environmental and Communal Improvement Budget had been increased as there was some unspent money from the budget from other wards, and she had obtained approval for this unspent money to be allocated to the Evington Ward.

A resident of the Ethel Road flats commented that some tidying up work needed to be carried out there and questioned whether the Community Payback Team could help out with the work. Chrissie responded that the Community Payback Team had already been approached but they were currently very much in demand.

Chrissie added that at the previous meeting it had been agreed that the unspent community meeting budget from 2011-2012, estimated to be £66 would be allocated for hanging baskets for the Ethel Road flats, but nothing had materialised from this yet.

Ps Cleaver commented that the Police would have an office based at the Evington Park House and he requested that the community meeting budget funded a computer for the Police to use there. He estimated the cost of the equipment to be approximately £1,000. The Chair responded that it was planned to have a community centre at the Evington Park House and it was crucial part of the plans for the Police to be located there as well. He asked Ps Cleaver to submit a funding application.

A member of the community raised a query over an empty property and commented that such properties were not properly monitored. The resident was asked to provide further details to the Democratic Support Officer in order that the specific query could be raised with the relevant section at the Council.

69. EVINGTON IN BLOOM

Mrs Helen Pettman provided an overview of the Evington in Bloom project and made the following points:

- The competition judges would be coming to Evington on 12 July.
- The judges would be looking at numerous different projects around Evington including Piggy Hollow, Evington Village and Evington Park.
- Nicole Powell, City Warden would be carrying out a check on the planned route on 11 July, to ensure that the area was free of litter and graffiti.
- Many people had worked very hard on the Evington in Bloom project and she was very grateful to Jan, Scott and everyone involved.
- Photographs were available for everyone to see which showed the achievements of the young people who had also worked hard on Evington in Bloom.
- There would also be a celebration event on Wednesday 27 June at Evington Library to which everyone was welcome.

Mrs Pettman was thanked for attending the meeting and providing an update on Evington in Bloom.

70. COMMUNITY MEETING BUDGET

The Chair presented the Community Meeting budget.

The following funding applications had been fast tracked and approved prior to the meeting:

Westmeath Avenue Jubilee Street Party

Submitted by Sahera Waka

Amount requested and supported: £500

The residents of Ellwood Close – party for the Queen's Diamond Jubilee.

Submitted by Harshad Solanki

Amount requested and supported £500

Evington Echo Advertising

Submitted by DPW Gillain

Amount requested and supported £234.

RESOLVED:

that it be noted that the above funding applications had been fast tracked and approved for payment.

The following applications were considered at the meeting:

Art in the Park (Craft and Chat)- Art and Craft cupboard and contents

Submitted by Miss Betty Hunter.

Amount requested: £160

The Chair explained that funding application was deferred at the request of the applicant.

RESOLVED:

that the funding application for Art in the Park (Craft and Chat) be deferred at the request of the applicant.

Pink Lizard Cohesion Project (Bring young people together).

Submitted by Pink Lizard developing youth / community/ Magpie

Amount requested £3225 between Evington, Freeman and Eyres Monsell Wards.

The applicant, Adrian Hinds and representatives from Pink Lizard were present and Adrian explained that the Pink Lizard project had been set up in response to a request from Dave Budd (Community Safety) who had stated that the young people needed more support. Councillors expressed some concern about supporting the bid as the project was based outside the Evington Ward. Adrian explained that there were approximately 12 – 14 young people from Evington who participated in the project.

The Chair asked that feedback as to how the project was progressing was provided to the Community Meeting and it was suggested that the young people in Pink Lizard could stage a show in Evington Village. Councillors and Adrian agreed that this was a good idea. Councillors agreed to partially support the funding application to the value of £500.

RESOLVED:

that the application be partially supported to the value of £500

Get Together Jubilee Event

Submitted by Sikh Community Centre

Amount requested: £1000 from the Evington Ward Budget. Funding also requested from Spinney Hill, Humberstone and Hamilton, Charnwood, Coleman and Stoneygate Wards (£5021 requested in total).

The Chair explained that the councillors had agreed not to support this bid because they felt that it was outside the criteria they believed appropriate for a Jubilee Street Party celebration.

RESOLVED:

that the funding application be not supported.

Funding bids submitted by Shanti Chauhan:

Indian Music and Dance Group

Amount requested: £2500

Evington Asian Gardeners Group

Amount requested: £1500

The Chair explained that Shanti Chauhan was a magistrate who had applied for funds for two projects as a way of supporting minority groups in the local community. Councillors agreed that there was a need for such projects and agreed to support both funding applications in full.

RESOLVED:

that the funding applications be supported in full to the value of £2500 and £1500 respectively

Opening Evening and Presentation

Submitted by Community Football Academy

Amount requested: £275 from various wards.

Representatives from the Community Football Academy were present at the meeting and the Chair explained that Councillors had agreed to support the funding application to the value of £275.

RESOLVED:

that the application be supported to the value of £275

Education Research Project for Somali Youths in Leicester and area

Submitted by Samia Ahmed Elmi

Amount requested: £500 from each of the Evington, Spinney Hill and Charnwood Wards; £1500 in total.

The Chair explained that the Councillors had agreed to support the funding application as it would help to meet the needs of the Somali community.

RESOLVED:

that the funding application be supported to the value of £500.

71. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

FERAL CATS

A member of the community asked people to be cautious about feeding feral cats, but to think rather about giving them a proper home. Recently a stray cat had had kittens and the RSPCA had been approached but they could not take the kittens and help them be re-homed because of the pressure the charity was already under. Continuing to feeding stray cats would exacerbate the problem.

72. CLOSE OF MEETING

The meeting closed at 8.20 pm.

Minute Item 62

Officer Response to the Linden Primary School Petition.

As requested, please find below a statement which can be read out by the Chair this evening. Julie will bring copies of this for yourselves to the meeting this evening. Should you have any queries, or require further information beforehand, please let me know so that this can be arranged.

- The Road Safety Team has carried out the following initiatives within Linden School during the last few months, to improve the road safety awareness of the children and to attempt to get more of the children walking/ cycling to school.
 - Feet First pedestrian training with Years 1 − 6.
 - Year 5 Travel Detectives Assembly.
 - Launch of the "Star Walkers" walking to school initiative.
 - Year 6 Transition to Secondary School Initiative.
 - A talk with interested parties amongst the parents concerning the feasibility of setting up a walking bus.
- 2. The Road Safety Team are currently working with the Traffic Regulation Order Team, to modify the Traffic Regulation Orders on Headland Road to clarify the situation and take into account the new school entrance. This will mean that the somewhat confusing yellow lines, and zig-zag lines outside the school will be replaced and modified in the next few months.
- 3. Current school patrol warning signs will be replaced with yellow backed signs to improve visibility, combined with the flashing wig-wag signs that are controlled by the School Crossing Patrol.
- 4. The suggestion for a Safer Routes to School scheme, is not in the Deputy City Mayor's 20 mph scheme programme for the next couple of years, as other similar schemes have been prioritised over this one. It will be considered for future rounds beyond that.

David Poxon, Road Safety Team Leader 29 6547



Changing Domestic Violence Services in Leicester



Vision for Leicester

To work together to prevent domestic violence and to provide support and protection to anyone who has been affected by domestic violence, based on equality, partnership working and knowledge of what works.



What Is Domestic Violence?

- Physical, sexual, emotional, financial
- Forced marriage, honour based violence, female genital mutilation
- Control, fear and shame
- Loss and isolation
- Government definition consultation: age, incidents
- If you are worried about someone, talk it through with a specialist agency. In an emergency, call 999.



Domestic Violence in Leicester

- Over 700 reports made to Police every month
- 40% of people may never report to anyone
- Cost to Leicester of £35.7m, or £97.1m (H/E)
- Over 1500 referrals to the children and young people's service every nine months
- 29% of women and 16% of men will be affected
- In 2010-11 the local MARAC considered 193 victims at high risk of homicide or serious harm with 258 children



Evington Park Community

Year	Number Incidents Reported to Police	% of incidents across all wards
2008-09	157	1.93%
2009-10	156	2%
2010-11	174	2.23%
2011-12		



Strategy Delivery 2012-13





Why we started the review

- Want to fill the gaps
- Want to make improvements
- Want to make best use of resources
- Want to update the evidence base
- Want to create a more stable sector, where people know what is available



What we have available now

- Helpline
- Additional Security Keep Safe (ASK)
- Outreach
- Refuge
- Independent Domestic Violence Advisors
- Children's work in refuges



Changes

- Support for those wishing to change their abusive behaviour
- Increase support for children and families
- Streamline access points
- Flexible specialist provision
- Extending access times



What Now?

- New services will be announced early July
- Working with existing and new providers for a smooth changeover
- Some organisations will still exist without our funding
- Police leading neighbourhood pilot for low and reporting areas
- Use the community funding to support this work
- Will be spreading the word about how to get in touch



What Can You Do?

- Look out for the signs
- Talk to specialist services and/or your local points of contact
- Volunteer
- Know where to get help
- Question your school, workplace, education provider
- Look for posters and general information
- Know the dangers
- Don't accept or support it!



This page is left blank intentionally.